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As we continue on our journey through the
last weeks of 2020, COVID -19 remains to be
the topic of discussion in all aspects of life.
Its affected everything from how we get our
groceries to how we do business and now it
affects more than ever how we socialize and
visit with our families. As the Christmas season
quickly approaches, I for one hope that our

residents are able to share the season in some capacity with the
ones they love even if it’s virtually.

I am so proud of our community members that have heard
the desperate call from our Chief Medical officer and Alberta
Government and continue to follow the restrictions that are in
place. After all, they are there so that we can eventually get
back to way of life we were all accustomed to. If you have been
fortunate enough to not have COVID -19 affect your everyday
life and occupy your thoughts, I encourage you to consider
those that have. Understanding, compassion and patience
are all qualities we need to possess at this time. Respect for
one another is something that can be easily taken for granted,
especially in these times of differing opinions and mandatory
restrictions. Although I can understand where people’s
frustrations may come from, respecting what has been put in
place for the good of our community will help us get through this
pandemic together.

Thank you to all who took time out their day to take part in our
tele-town halls that we have featured in the past month. We
were pleased with the feedback we got at our last tele townhall
discussion on the proposed waste bin program. Council certainly
has much to consider but we hope to come to a conclusion soon.
At this writing we are just heading into our last townhall of the
year with a discussion tonight about our Strategic Plan. We are
looking forward to an engaged discussion with residents. Council
and administration want to make sure that our residents and
business owners get a voice in how the Town of St. Paul moves
forward, pandemic or not.

Another exciting announcement I am proud to make is that Town
administration was successful in receiving provincial funding for
the base paving of our 57th street road project! This has been a
long time in the making and I thank all of you that have patiently
waited for this project to move forward.

Consider your business community this holiday season and shop
local whenever possible. Remember it isn’t those big box stores
that support our local young athletes or our local charities.

Council and myself want to wish you all a very Merry holiday
season and look forward to a Happy New Year, and at some point
hopefully COVID free!!

All the best,

Maureen Miller, Mayor
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NOMINATION PERIOD OPENS

JANUARY 4, 2021
INTERESTED IN SEEKING ELECTION
OR RE-ELECTION FOR MAYOR OR

COUNCILLOR?
CANDIDATE PACKAGES WILL BE

AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSITE BELOW
BY THE END OF DECEMBER.

DUE TO COVID-19, PLEASE CALL
780-645-1766 TO BOOK AN

APPOINTMENT TO FILE YOUR
NOMINATION PAPERS.

WWW.STPAUL.CA/MUNICIPAL-ELECTIONS
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friendly reminder
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A 15% penalty will be

applied to all
outstanding amounts on
January 1, 2021
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